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Sonja Zupanec

From: patriciaann maloney <pattheplanner54@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, October 7, 2022 4:46 PM
To: Donna Tuele; Sharon Horsburgh
Cc: Alex Allen; Grant Scott; Sonja Zupanec
Subject: Re: Hornby APC Review

Thank you for your email Donna.   I agree it was a lot to do in one zoom meeting. 
 
The format of a virtual meeting was determined to capture as many participants as possible, including people 
not currently on Hornby.   
 
If you feel an in-person meeting would be more appropriate for the second meeting of our contract, we could 
likely either do a hybrid meeting (both in person and virtual), or one in person and one virtual meeting.  We will 
leave that to the Trustees and Staff to determine and as the consultant we will facilitate as best we can given the 
parameters.   Our process is restricted by the budget and contract we have with Islands Trust.  Your email and 
my response has gone to the trustees and island planner for their consideration.  
 
Pat 
 
On Fri, Oct 7, 2022 at 2:45 PM Donna Tuele wrote: 
Hi Pat, 
 
I am writing to say that I feel last night's zoom meeting was not a good format to provide input or for real 
consultation from the community.  As you can tell from the responses only a few of us were comfortable 
speaking up.  Hornby Island generally has a high level of participation and this was not at all the case last 
night.  I was under the understanding that when the Local Trust was asked to review the APC's 
recommendations, it was with the intent of doing this before any time or money was spent on drafting 
recommendations. 
 
Last night's meeting in my humble opinion covered too much ground in a short period of time and was not the 
right format for real community input or discussion.  We need a face to face meeting where we share 
information and can work together with a common goal. 
 
Please discuss this further with our elected representation and I encourage you to expand the consultation 
process before any recommendations are made. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Donna Tuele 

 
 
 
 

--  
Patricia A. Maloney, BAA(Upln), RPP, FCIP 
Patricia Maloney Consulting 
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3440 Hammond Bay Road, Nanaimo, BC, V9T 1E6 
p. 250.585.6831 
c. 403.819.8196 
 
I acknowledge that I have the honour of living and working in the traditional and unceded territory of 
the Snuneymuxw First Nation.   
 
 


